
 
Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board 

Minutes of Meeting 

October 12, 2018 

 

I. Call to Order 

The Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board met on October 12, 2018 at Garnett City Hall 

with the following members present: Pat Schettler, Chairman; Charles Allen and Roger 

Brummel, Members. Also, in attendance were Gary Ecclefield, Airport Manager and Chris 

Weiner, City Manager, and Susan Wettstein, Director of Community Development. Absent: 

Jodie Beets, Secretary and Mike Brown, Member. 

Chairman Pat Schettler called the meeting to order at 4:50 p.m.  

II. Minutes 

There was not a quorum and therefore, no action taken. There were no minutes provided for 

September 14, 2018. 

III. Old Business 

The kick-off meeting for the Revision of the Airport Master Plan and future airport 

development went well.  Discussion included need for a timeline and to show cause for a 

longer runway. We need to get letters of support to congressmen, as well as get letters of 

support of airport development from pilots and prospective new aircraft that would base 

here if it were possible.  Include in such letter, “If this runway was _____ long, I would 

bring my plan here.”  Also, we need their number of operations. 

IV. New Business 

A. Airport Planning Committee Report. Need to consult with Caleb on committee 

meeting dates as we approach the holidays. Additional discussion included the 

need for more hangars, fuel tanks moved, jet fuel, and GPS capable. 

B. Gary presented his Airport Manager's Report. A copy was emailed with the 

agenda to the Board prior to this meeting.   

V. Other 

A. City Manager Chris Weiner reported that a contractor is to give an estimate on 

sealing the cracks in the runway. A grant request is being submitted to KDOT. 

B. Jodie Beets sent an email today, Friday, October 12, 2018, to Travis Wilson as 

notice of resignation from the Airport Advisory Board, stating a need to reduce 

her commitments. This leaves two (2) vacancies on the board.  Members present  



 

 

committed themselves to contact individuals that have tentative interest in serving on the 

board and bring such names to the next meeting.   

V. Adjournment 

There being no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 5:06 p.m. 

 

The minutes were recorded by Susan Wettstein. 

  


